
MINUTES OF THE PLASTICS RECYCLING TASK FORCE 
OF THE METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT 

March 27, 1989 

Conference Room 145 

Task Force Members Present: Dave Phillips, Patrick A. Moffatt, Peggy 
Lovell, Jerry Hermann, Russell Brownyer, Jeff Gage and Gaylen Kiltow 

others Present: Ray Barker, Robyn Salisbury and Carrie Heaton 

Acting Chair Dave Phillips called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. 

1.... Any New Legislation 

Those present discussed various pieces of legislation which could or could 
not affect plastics and recycling thereof. The group discussed Senate Bill 
3444. Acting Chair Phillips said there were several other bills similar to 
it. 

2...... Review Presentation to Metro Legislative Task Force and council Solid 
Waste committee 

Those present discussed testimony given to the Metro Legislative Task Force 
and the council Solid Waste Committee at their joint meeting March 17, 
1989. Ray Barker noted a majority of members from either committee did not 
attend. Jeff Gage said all testimony was given by representatives from the 
Plastics Recycling Task Force (PRTF) except for a letter submitted by 
Jeanne Roy, Recycling Advocates. He said no action was taken. 

Acting Chair Phillips requested Senate Bill 424 be placed on the April 10, 
1989, PRTF agenda for discussion purposes. 

J...... Policy Statement Development 

Acting Chair Phillips said Chair Kirkpatrick wanted a statement of 
principle which would help bills facilitate plastics recycling as opposed 
to banning and would be couched in general terms to guide groups through 
any bill as it appeared. Mr. Gage said the Metro Legislative Task Force 
recommended such a statement also. 

Those present discussed such a policy statement further. Individual 
statements were assigned to a PRTF member for further development and 
presentation at the next meeting. 

Acting Chair Phillips adjourned the meeting at 4:45 p.m. 
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